Richard King Mellon Foundation Grant for Artwork Conservation:
 The City of Pittsburgh’s Public Art Division of City Planning has submitted a multi-phased proposal to the Richard King Mellon Foundation for conservation of artworks in the City’s collection—and were funded $300,000.00 to implement Phase I of the proposal.  The City will need to raise additional funds for the remaining phases.

 

Phase I 
Phase I (which has been awarded funding) includes restoring and reinstalling the following works:
 

Steelcityscape 
Aaronel deRoy Gruber

Painted Steel

 

Untitled
Edward Bordas

Aluminum with enamel

 

 

Five Factors
Peter Calaboyias

Stainless steel

 

 

Untitled
Thomas Morandi

Stainless steel

 

 

Untitled
James Myford

Aluminum

 

Additional Phases Which Require Additional Funding Include:
 
In Phase II, twenty-one City-owned artworks will be evaluated by a professional conservator. The twenty-one artworks selected for Phase II will be selected on the basis of their initial assessment, the prominence of artist and/or location within the City (greatest number of people who will be served by the conservation efforts).   The estimated cost for Phase II is $16,000.

 

Based on the assessment gathered in Phase II, the twenty-one artworks evaluated will be treated in Phase III 

 

Phase IV is dedicated to Education and Programming efforts.  The Public Art Division of City Planning will develop educational programs about the artwork, including tours of the collection and possibly the creation of a brochure outlining all conservation efforts.  One idea the Public Art Manager is currently exploring is to, with the hope of developing a sense of community ownership of the artwork, establish a program where neighborhood groups ‘adopt’ a piece of public art in their vicinity.  The adoption process would include introducing a professional conservator to the neighborhood group.   The conservator would show the community how to provide routine maintenance for the adopted artwork, as well as equipping the community with proper materials to perform such work.  The Public Art Manager would like to set up a similar program with the City’s Public Works Department, teaching the crews how to properly remove graffiti from the City’s collection.  

 

Additionally, one of the most simple and effective educational tools for public art is signage—it is the first level of information shared between an artwork and its audience.  Many of the City’s artworks lack identifying plaques, Phase IV would include identifying which artworks are without signage and creating plaques for them.  

 

